

## Little River Wairewa Community Trust

## **Community Newsletter March 2017**

Summer is nearly over and Autumn is upon us... time for an update of what is happening with the Trust in your community.

- The Pumpkin Festival look out for the Trust's stand at the upcoming Pumpkin Festival. Here you will be able to see photos of some of our previous events and projects, check out what is happening with the Little River Big Ideas Plan, talk with Trust members and others, sign up for projects that you are interested in, have a cuppa, and the kids can play with the games from our Games Trailer please come and say hello!!
- Te Whare o Te Mata Hapuku is progressing well all closed in now and the cladding going up as we speak!



This is going to be such an awesome asset for the Wairewa area – once finished there will be a myriad of activities and events run here so keep an eye on the Birdlings Flat Facebook page for updates!



- **Drop In Sessions** are held at the Little River Service Centre every Tuesday morning between 10 − 12. If you have an idea you would like to discuss, or just want to find out more about the Trust please come in and visit us. Some things we have discussed with members of the community over the last couple of months are:
  - Time Banking
  - Incredible Edibles
  - A Village Plan
  - Blackberry issues
  - Basketball

- Seaweek
- Okana Trail
- Okuti River
- Revival Clothing

Have you checked out our Facebook page? This, along with our website <a href="www.littleriver.org.nz">www.littleriver.org.nz</a> will keep you up to date with what is happening in our community. Please have a look and Like us!!

A big welcome to our new Trustee/Accountant – Craig Roberts and our new members – Lisa Bevan, Rob Churcher, Alex Lee and Serena Richards!

The Trust welcomes anyone who would like to become a Trust member to please email Barb at <a href="mailto:lrwctrust@gmail.com">lrwctrust@gmail.com</a> to register your interest. As a Trust member you will be notified of our Trust activities also receiving a copy of our monthly meeting Minutes. We hold meetings on the first Monday of every month at 7:30pm in the meeting room at our local CCC Service Centre and are open to all community members to attend.

We would like to acknowledge our sponsors. Without them we would not be able to offer these community services. All events and activities are offered free of charge or for a minimal fee.



Banks Peninsula Community Board







